Hi Guys,

My name is Mark Schou and I would just like to make contact and express my interest and maybe could have some input to the site.

I first started hunting and tramping in the Waitotara Forest in 1970 with my dad who was a keen tramper and TAC member from new Plymouth.

We made forays into this remote hinterland initially from Barry Baldocks farm at the Puniwhakau road end to Charlie Reinhardt’s hut and on to Puteore which was a tent camp then.

We also tried to find the old stock tunnel from which we had hoped would lead us via Pouri stream to the top of Mt Humphries but to no avail.

These trips captured the imagination of a then keen young lad eventually leading to a job with the NZFS shooting goats on Egmont which also entailed spending the winter season in the Matemateongas cutting tracks and shooting goats and pigs of which there were hundreds.

We cut from Aotuhia saddle to old Humphries – Otaraheke- then south all the way to Mangarau which was then dirt floored and of malthoid construction.

The hunters were Erroll Clince, Gary Stenerson, Ray Walsh, myself and a name that slipped with time. The Forest O.I.C. being Bob Halsey

Other winters we worked from Jim Larsen’s and cut to   Pokeka, erecting the new hut there.

The original accommodation was old dirt floored Whare made of split Totara which was much closer to the farm edge than the more recent addition.

Access was always just a matter of a courtesy phone call so its disappointing to see this been unfairly denied by the the current landowner.

Keep up the good work. This is indeed forgotten country yet offers one of the most remote and challenging bush country experiences left in NZ (especially if you have to navigate the ridge from Mangarau to Tahupo!)

Cheers,

Mark Schou

